Construction Notice — August 2012

PG&E San Lorenzo Pipeline Property
997 Grant Avenue
San Lorenzo, California

Introduction

Between August 17" and 24th, PG&E will be conducting a short project to remove soils impacted with
gasoline and diesel fuels at its San Lorenzo Pipeline Property located in the northeast corner of
Washington Avenue and Grant Avenue in San Lorenzo. Work is anticipated to last two to three days and
there will be some noise and vibrations associated with typical heavy construction projects. The County
of Alameda is providing oversight and approval of this work.

Work Planned

The cleanup is expected to last about two to three days and work will take place between the hours of
7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., as follows:

e Beginning Friday , August 17, PG&E will perform excavation work in two small areas of the
property to a depth of 5 feet in one area to remove soil containing diesel fuel residues and to 12.5
feet in the other area to remove soil containing gasoline residues;

e Soils samples from the bottom and sides of the excavation areas will be collected and analyzed to
document the soil removal efforts;

e Excavated soil will be stored on-site and covered and secured with plastic during the week of
August 20"

e Upon receipt of sample results, PG&E will return to the site on Friday, August 24" to remove the
excavated soil, backfill and compact the excavated areas, and cleanup and restore the site.

The work will include the use of major construction equipment such as backhoes, loaders, compactors,
and trucks to haul soil to and from the site. Neighbors located near the site may expect to experience
limited noise and vibrations associated with typical construction work.

To ensure that the surrounding community is protected, all work will take place in accordance with a site-
specific Health and Safety Plan and an environmental project manager will be on-site throughout the
work. Dust and odor suppression activities will be conducted and airborne dust monitoring will be
conducted during all excavation activities and throughout the daytime work schedule. The excavated
area will be covered with plywood and secured with fencing until it is backfilled with clean soil. The site
will remain fenced and locked.

For More Information

Thank you for your patience as we move forward with this project. For more information please contact
Tracy Craig at 510.334.4866 or by email at tacm@pge.com.
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